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        Department of Parks and Recreation
To:          Mayor Flury, Vice Mayor Grace, Commissioner McElyea, Commissioner Castro and 
                Commissioner Duke

From:      Mark Felicetty, Assistant Director of Parks and Recreation

  
Date:
  October  17, 2011

Subject:   Aquatic Management Recommendation of Award City Bid No.  11-020
________________________________________________________________________
Four (4) bids were received for the above referenced project and were tabulated as shown on the bid tabulation attachment. Two bids were disqualified as no responsive for not providing the reference information requested in RFP. The two (2) remaining bids were reviewed for mathematical correctness and thoroughness of completion of forms and licenses by the bid committee. USA Pools Inc. of Roswell, Georgia was the apparent low bidder.

However the bid review committee discovered some hidden cost associated with USA Pools Inc. such as;

· No lifeguard provide for P.J. Meli teaching pool ($19.50 per hr. x 6 days per wk x 305 days per year) $48,000.00
· Fee for opening pool early 60 days per year for Swim Central swim lessons $10,000.00
· City required to pay for all first aid supplies, backboards with head mobilizers, hazmat kits, test kits, blood born pathogen kits, and pol safety equipment $3,000.00
· No maintenance or chemicals provided for C.W. Thomas Pool 42 weeks out of year $5000.00
· When reference checks conducted only 1 out of 5 have responded to date.

Based on this information, we recommend that the award of the contract be made to the Jeff Ellis Management Inc. as the most  responsive and responsible bidder in the amount of $275,231.31.
 Jeff Elis Management Inc. has been providing Aquatic Services to the city for the last 6 years.
 They have a perfect safety record, passed all Broward County Health Department inspections, have great knowledge of all pump room and maintenance procedures, and an excellent working relationship with the Parks & Recreation Department. The new bid proposal also requires contractor to include all pool chemical costs in bid price. The city had been purchasing all pool related chemical costs to operate both facilities at an annual cost of $25,000.00.
Sincerely, 
Mark Felicetty
Assistant Director, Parks and Recreation 
Cc: Kristen L. Jones, Director of Parks and Recreation
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